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November 6, 2023

Chair and Members of the Historic Preservation Board
City of Miami Beach
1700 Convention Center Drive
Miami Beach, FL  33139

RE: Modification to certain conditions contained in the previously approved COA
HPB23-0600

Dear Mr. Mooney:

Our firm represents 3425 Collins, LLC ("Owner" or "Applicant") the owner of the parcel 
of land located at 3425 Collins Avenue (the "Property") in the City of Miami Beach (the "City"), 
which is improved with the Versailles Hotel, a contributing historic structure in the Collins 
Waterfront Historic District.

History of Approvals 

On January 12, 2021, the City's Historic Preservation Board (the "HPB") reviewed and 
approved a COA for modifications to the contributing Versailles Building (HPB20-0389); on 
February 9, 2021, the HPB approved a COA for the redesigned new detached ground level tower 
addition (HPB20-0430); in May of 2021, the HPB approved the design of the landscaping and 
hardscaping (HPB20-0441) and additional details related to the basement (HPB21-0451); on 
January 10, 2023, the HPB approved certain design details of the Versailles Hotel's public lobby 
(HPB22-0548) (collectively the "Project"). The order associated with file number HPB22-0548 
serves as the Project's consolidated order (the "Consolidated Order"). A copy of the Consolidated 
Order is attached to this letter as Exhibit "A".

Current Application 

The scope of this application consists of the modification of condition I(C)(1)(a) and the 
deletion of condition I(C)(1)(b) as reflected in the Consolidated Order. The modification of 
Condition I(C)(1)(a) is being proposed at the request of City staff in order to provide flexibility 
regarding the expenditure of the proffered $225,000. As proposed, the modification of condition 
I(C)(1)(a) would read:
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The Board acknowledges and accepts the applicant's proffer to pay for nine 
(9) injection wells at a total estimated value of $225,000, in a continuous system with 
a total capacity of 18,000 GPM, which will provide water quality treatment for 27 
acres in the Indian Creek drainage basin, The City shall select the sites for the 
injection wells and conduct all construction work and for use in connection with any 
upcoming resiliency project, water quality improvement project or other similar 
purpose. the The applicant shall transfer the proffered sum to the City finalize such 
agreement in a form approved by the City Attorney's Office prior to the issuance of a 
building permit for the new tower design. 

This would allow the City to expend the proffered sum on any project related to resiliency or water 
quality, rather than limiting those funds to an injection well project. 

The deletion of condition I(C)(1)(b) is being proposed to clean up the Consolidated Order. 
Condition I(C)(1)(b) relates to Applicant's proffer to donate the Jack Stewart "Apollo" mural to 
the City including covering all the cost for its relocation, installation and restoration. At the time 
this letter was written, City and Applicant have agreed on the essential terms of a memorandum of 
understanding ("MOU") to enact the intent of the relevant condition. We expect the MOU to be 
executed and the Jack Steward Mural to be donated to the City by the time this application is heard 
by the HPB, thereby voiding the need for condition I(C)(1)(b). 

For the aforementioned reasons we respectfully request your favorable review of the 
Application. 

Sincerely,

Neisen O. Kasdin
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